
 
 
 
 
 

June 28, 2021 

 

TO:  All Proposers under Request for Proposals No. 21-500590 

             

FROM: Department of Purchasing and Contracting, DeKalb County, Georgia 

 

                                            ADDENDUM NO. 1        

 

Request for Proposals (RFP) No. 21-500590 for Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act 

(WIOA) One-Stop Operator (Annual Contract with 3 Options to Renew) is hereby amended as 

follows: 

 

1. The deadline for the receipt of proposals has been extended to Friday, July 2, 2021 at 

3:00 PM E.T. 

 

2. We have received questions/comments pertaining to this RFP. The questions and their 

resulting answers appear below: 
 

A. What is the name of the current contractor?  

 

Answer:  In The Door, LLC.  

 

B. What year did the contract begin?  

 

Answer:  Contract 1061955 for RFP 17-500428 for Workforce Innovation and 

Opportunity One Stop Operator was approved by the BOC on 05/23/2017. Per our 

enterprise resource planning (ERP) system, Oracle, Contract 1061955 began on 

07/01/2017. 

 

C. What is the current contract value?  

 

Answer:  Contract 1061955 is for an Amount Not to Exceed $526,600.00. 

 

D. Is the contractor eligible to bid in this RFP?   

 

Answer:  Yes.  

 

E. Has the contractor’s performance been satisfactory?  

 

Answer:  Yes. 

 

F. Is it possible to request that the RFP mailing list be made available to all bidders?  
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Answer:  Yes, please see the attached Appendix 1:  NIGP Codes and Corresponding 

Vendor Lists. 

 

G. Additionally, I would like to request names of all participants who attended the 

mandatory pre bid call/meeting today.  

 

Answer:  Yes, please see the attached Appendix 2:  Pre-Proposal Sign-In Sheet. 

 

H. Please clarify the proposal format and page limits.  For example, the offeror must 

provide two most recent audit reports (see page 8 and page 14).   Are these included in 

the 60-page limit?  These items are not listed in the Required Documents table.   

 

Answer:  The audit reports are not included in the 60-page limit.  

 

3. It is the responsibility of each proposer to ensure that he is aware of all addenda issued 

under this RFP. Please sign and return this addendum.  You may email Randy Webb, 

Senior Procurement Agent, at rwebb@dekalbcountyga.gov before the proposals are 

due to confirm the number of addenda issued. 

 

4. All other conditions remain in full force and effect.  

  
 

_____________________________________________________ 

Randy Webb 

Senior Procurement Agent 

Department of Purchasing and 

Contracting 

 

(ACKNOWLEDGMENT ON NEXT PAGE)
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ACKNOWLEDGMENT 

 

       Date: ______________________________ 

 

The above Addendum is hereby acknowledged: 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 (NAME OF PROPOSER) 

________________________________________     ___________________________________ 

                      (Signature)                                                            (Title) 

CC:rw 
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